Minutes 2/16/2011

EPM meeting, Wed. , Feb. 23, EBMUD headquarters, Orinda....7 p.m.
 

Worming:  Zemectrin Gold is now in the White Shed.  Please worm your horse between 2/21 and 2/26, see note below.
 

It is with sadness that we report the death of Reminic on February 16th.  Reminic was a handsome horse with a warm personality, responding to everyone who gave him a friendly pat, or a bit of grain.  Heidi had done a magnificent job of bringing him back to a happy, healthy horse who loved to be in the ring pasture, or exploring what was in all those buckets in the shed.  Reminic was a great companion to the other horses that were visiting the Pavillion, and Heidi generously helped other members who had their horses there.  Reminic will be missed, and thought of with a smile.   Kirsten
The board meeting was held at Sara Shumer's home:  Present- Sara, Kirsten, Richard, Wakean, Cheryl, Bronwyn; absent-Heather
 

The minutes from the last meeting have the following clarification: There was not a discrepency between last year's accounting and the current numbers, but rather there has been a need for additional time and explanation to transfer the records from "word" to Mac.
 

Treasurer's report:
The CD reached maturity at $12,542.23 and was deposited in the Savings Account.  The checking account and saving account total $36,044.69.  Approximately $6,690 is scheduled to be refunded to the members in the coming month as we distribute refunds from work hour deposits.
 

Because we have added considerable fencing to the various pastures, we have spent more than was alloted for fencing this fiscal year.  All other areas are on budget.
 

*** If you have used hay from the Red Barn for your horse, please send a check to Cheryl as soon as possible.  The alfalfa is $12 a bale, grass is $16 a bale.
 

Old Business:
 

1. Ring pasture.  Richard will purchase a new charger for the ring pasture.  The ring pasture is in need of new fencing, and new electric rope that will run from the gate on El Toyonal to the gate at the Pavillion.  ***Please let Kirsten know if you are willing to work on this project.
 

2. Herd Watch.  The Board has considered suggestions that a daily herd watch be created for the herd when it is not being fed, which would presumably include the non-fed when the herd is split.  The suggestion was to model it on the shared work of feeding the herd, but would require only one person each day. It was never suggested that this monitoring become eligible for work hours, and would, if it did, take a drastic toll on work hours needed to maintain the pasture.  It would also require a significant organizing effort, as well as significant additional work for each member.  The Board, therefore, rejected the suggestion.  Instead, the Board recommends that small groups of members who are interested,and know each others horses, form voluntary monitoring groups.  Also, please keep in mind that every member should do their utmost to carefully look at the horses in the pasture when they are retrieving or returning their own horse.  Each member also has an obligation to keep a regular check on their own horse.
 
3. White Shed.  Thanks to the efforts of Linda Furtado and Kim Zvik, the white shed is much improved, and the presence of rodents has been diminished.  There are now plans to rebuild the left and right corners of the shed, as well as repairing and waterproofing the roof.
 

4. EPM meeting, Feb. 23rd, 7 p.m., EBMUD headquaters, Orinda.  There has been a positive response from twenty members.  Kirsten will send out a reminder to all, inviting everyone to please attend.  
 

5. Stall and off pasture report:  All horses must be on the pasture for at least 12 of every 24 months (rule IX, K).  Kirsten will send letters to those members whose horses are close to, or beyond these limits.
 

New Business:
 

1. The Board interviewed and unimously approved Debbie Ogle as an associate member.  Her phone numbers are:  925-387-0393 (home); 510-610-1510.
Debbie will be riding Georgia's horses.  
 

2. Future herd moves:  2/27,  The herd will move to the Upper Sullivan...only a few members will be needed for this move.
                                  3/19-20, The herd will move to the Plateau
                                  3/27, The herd will move to the Middle Meadow and Forest Meadow
                                  4/3,  The herd will move to the Forest Meadow
 

3. Next worming:  Zimecterin Gold will be in the White Shed.  Please worm your horse during the week of 3/20-3/26, or designate another member to worm your horse. It is best for the health of the herd and the pasture, if every horse is wormed at approximately the same time, thereby minimizing worms being shed in the "new" pasture.  If you are not going to worm your horse, please advise Kirsten.
 

4. Wakean will explore with Heather and EBMUD whether we can mow or weedeat the mustard and hemlock in the Forest Meadow.  There is eveidence that hand removal of hemlock makes a considerable difference, but as this area is so extensive we need to explore other alternatives.
 

5. The Board would like to have interested members form a committee to discuss ordering hay for the fall.  We would like to avoid ordering too much hay, as has been the case for the last few years.  Because we have adopted a new policy of a fed and non-fed group, and because there were a number of horses off the pasture this last winter, we feel that we need to re-assess our needs and our hay ordering process.
 

Cheryl will head a committee to research various hay storage possibilities, to hopefully improve our ability to protect the hay from the elements, rodents, and other pests
 

6.  The report from the work hours committee was briefly touched on, but due to lack of time, will be discussed at our next meeting.
 

Thank you's:  Pam, Erica and Sara for moving the herd and changing the fencing.
                    Linda and Kim for their on-going work on the White Shed
                    Neil for his work at the Pavillion and at the Taj
                    Elise for organizing and leading the herd move
                    Sara for a gourmet dinner, a "peasants dinner fit for a king"  
 

Next board meeting: Tuesday, March 8th, 2011, Wakean's home.
